THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 28, 2021 - 7:00 P.M.
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410
APPROVED 10-26-21
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President, Bruce Testa, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Bruce Testa, President; Carol Anselmo, 1st Vice President via Phone; Elaine Knapp, 2nd Vice President; Bertha Matics, Secretary; and Steve Rousseau, Treasurer.  Also in attendance was Donna Tagg, LCAM representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. 
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES  

The Board reviewed the minutes from the July 27, 2021 Board meeting.   Bertha made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Bruce provided an update on the irrigation project.  All new pumps and timeclocks have been installed.  Decoders are currently being located as some are covered over.  A final wet check will be performed and then the new program will be installed and tested.  The project should be completed by the end of next week.  So far everything is working as expected.
TREASURER’S REPORT 
Steve Rousseau reported from the August financial that the operating cash was down.  Expenses for the month were 4% under-budget and 9% under-budget year-to-date.  Steve then reviewed the five (5) expenses that were over-budget for the month and provided an explanation.  He then reported that collections were down with $465.20 due the Association.
ACC APPEALS

851 Niemen submitted an appeal the ACC’s denial of an unapproved installed five (5) foot fence.  After much discussion, Bruce made a motion to uphold the ACC’s decision and to have the fence removed and the owner must re-apply if installing a four (4) foot fence and to fine $100 for the installation of a fence without prior approval from the ACC; seconded by Steve.  Vote was 4 to 1 with Elaine opposing.

101 and 103 Euphrates submitted an appeal regarding the type of replacement tree being required by the ACC when removing a common area oak tree in their rear yard.  The owners were requesting a 7 gal. Jatropha but the ACC is requiring a 3” caliper, 10 ft. oak as a replacement.  Owner is arguing why put back the same type tree that is already a problem.  After much discussion Bruce made a motion to uphold the decision of the ACC; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
VIOLATIONS

651 Hudson Bay – According to the roving patrol report submitted September 28, 2021, the pickup truck was again parked in the driveway overnight.  Bruce made a motion to fine $100 plus $100 for each night going forward that it is parked in the driveway overnight; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
851 Niemen– Violation of the fence was addressed under the ACC Appeals above.
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COMMITTEE REPORTS

Landscape Committee – Minutes previously submitted.  Gina Serraes reported everything was good and had nothing further to report.

Tennis Committee – The tennis committee report was reviewed.  Concerns were raised about the condition of the courts and Donna was asked to obtain some quotes for repairs/resurfacing.  Some landscape maintenance issues will be addressed with BrightView.  A concern was raised about the windscreens and furniture.

Finance/Budget Committee – Steve previously sent the Board the Revised Reserve Fund Investment Policy for their review.  He asked if there were any questions.  Hearing none, he made a motion to accept the policy as presented; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.  He then presented the Charter for the committee, Steve made a motion to accept the Charter as written; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.   Steve then informed the Board that the committee would be meeting Thursday evening to review the 2022 Budget and Reserve investments.
Architectural Control Committee (ACC) – The ACC Guidelines were included in the Board package.  Andrea Serraes stated nothing further to report at this time.
Capital Contribution Committee – Bertha reported that the committee meet mainly for a Meet and Greet.  The committee members were asked to be thinking of ideas to present at the next meeting.   As of August 31st, there was $2,399 in the account.   Obviously more funds need to accumulate for expenditures can be recommended.
Pool Committee – The Board reviewed the issues/requests presented by the committee that was included in their packets.  A majority of the items are being addressed by management.
MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated September 28, 2021 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website.  
Donna reported that the second trim of the coconuts palms for the year has been completed.  Also, the trees in the median along Military Trail have been trimmed.  The sidewalks and curbs along Military Trail and Hood Road have been pressure cleaned along with a touchup performed within the community.  She reported Capital has prepared and forwarded a draft 2022 Budget to the Finance/Budget Committee for their review.  She also stated that the touch-up paint distribution has been taking place and that anyone who could not pickup their paint during their assigned times can still do so by coming into the office.  She also reported that she was working closely with the new BrightView Account Manager, Patrick Cavanaugh, and she acknowledged that the detail/trim crew is behind schedule.  She also provided a reminder that driveways will be checked soon for need of pressure cleaning and paver repairs.
NEW BUSINESS
Proposal for Cleaning of the Storm Drains – A bid was reviewed from Shenandoah in the amount of $11,840.00 to clean 41 or the 90 basins based on need. Bruce said that he was anticipating another bid and would like to see that bid prior to committing.  However due to the concern of some residents, Bruce then made a motion to have the storm drains cleaned for an amount not to exceed $11,840; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.  A decision on vendor will be made when the second bid is received.
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Proposal for TVs in the Fitness Center – A bid from ForceAV was reviewed.  A concerned was raised about the number of TVs and the size of the TV.  The Board also wishes to see other bids.  This topic was tabled to the next meeting.
Proposal for Sidewalk Replacements – Two proposals were reviewed.  Bruce made a motion to accept the bid from Pathway to remove and replace 600 LF of sidewalk for $31,200; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.  

Proposal for Valley Gutter Replacements – Two proposals were reviewed.  Bruce made a motion to accept the bid from Pathway at $39.50/LF to replace 900 LF of valley gutter at critical points where raised above the street and where badly ponding with areas to be determined by the Board of Directors; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
Proposal for Sidewalk Cuts – A proposal from Triple M was reviewed to cut/grind 364 concrete slabs totaling 1,820 LF in the amount of $22,750.  Bruce made a motion to accept the bid; seconded by Bertha and approved with a 4 to 1 vote.  Elaine opposing.

Conversation followed that the community should take action now to curtail the high maintenance cost of the oak trees which are causing damage to sidewalks, valley gutters and the roadway.  It was agreed that this matter would be further investigated.

Appointment to Fitness Center Committee – A motion was made by Bruce to add Ted Taylor to the Fitness Center Committee; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· Additional conversation followed on the issue of the oak trees and a suggestion was made to approach some communities that have already addressed this issue.

· A resident inquired as to the status of addressing the Zero lot issue in the documents so that you are only responsible for your house and not anything on the neighbor’s.  This will be passed along to the By-Laws Committee.
· A resident had a specific question regarding the painting of their home at 839 Niemen.  Bruce agreed to check the files and get back to her.

· A question was raised as to whether the budget next year will include painting.  At this time only the Capri units will include painting in Reserves again.

· A concern was raised over the new walkways and not being able to keep them clean.  Bruce said that he is working with the Benjamin Moore Representative on this issue.

Next Meeting Date – The next Board of Directors Meeting will be on October 26th at 7 pm in the clubhouse
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 9:25 pm.
Respectfully submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
